
 

MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF 
THE COUNCIL 

HELD ON 6 DECEMBER 2016 FROM 7.30 PM TO 8.00 PM 
 
Members Present 
Councillors: Bob Pitts (Mayor), Rob Stanton (Deputy Mayor), Mark Ashwell, Alistair Auty, 
Parry Batth, Prue Bray, UllaKarin Clark, Gary Cowan, Andy Croy, Lindsay Ferris, 
Michael Firmager, Kate Haines, Mike Haines, John Halsall, Tim Holton, 
Philip Houldsworth, Dianne King, John Jarvis, Clive Jones, Norman Jorgensen, 
Pauline Jorgensen, John Kaiser, Abdul Loyes, Charles Margetts, Ken Miall, Stuart Munro, 
Ian Pittock, Barrie Patman, Anthony Pollock, Malcolm Richards, Beth Rowland, 
Rachelle Shepherd-DuBey, David Sleight, Chris Smith, Wayne Smith, Bill Soane, 
Alison Swaddle, Simon Weeks and Oliver Whittle 
 
 
71. APOLOGIES  
Apologies for absence were submitted from Councillors Keith Baker, Laura Blumenthal, 
Chris Bowring, David Chopping, Richard Dolinski, Charlotte Haitham Taylor, Pauline 
Helliar-Symons, Emma Hobbs, David Lee, Julian McGhee-Sumner, Philip Mirfin, Angus 
Ross, Chris Singleton, Paul Swaddle and Shahid Younis. 
 
72. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
There were no declarations of interest received.  
 
73. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  
In accordance with the agreed procedure the Mayor invited members of the public to 
submit questions to the appropriate Members. 
 
73.1 David George had asked the Executive Member for Resident Services the 

following question but due to his absence a written response, as set out 
below, was provided to him:  

Question 
Can the Executive Member responsible please explain why this contract scheduled for 
debate at the extraordinary Council meeting next Tuesday which relates to a contract 
renewal which was entered into in June 2010 and January 2012 and with an expiry date at 
the end of January 2017 were not scheduled earlier? This would have allowed a proper 
debate and consultation to take place. Is this considered normal practice for Wokingham 
Borough Council? 
 
Answer 
The shared service agreement with West Berkshire Council will expire in January 2017. 
The Council has considered alternative arrangements to enable it to meet its statutory 
responsibilities to provide environmental health, licencing and trading standards services. 
The Council’s Executive is responsible to authorise the setting up of any alternative and in 
November 2016, it authorised a new Public Protection Partnership between Wokingham 
Borough Council, West Berkshire Council (host) and Bracknell Forest Council. This 
followed the item appearing on the Council’s Executive Forward Programme for many 
months in advance.  
 
Under the new partnership arrangement, a Joint Committee will be responsible for the 
strategic direction of the partnership. This will be made up of two elected members from 
each authority. As a result of recent case law that has indicated that only Full Council can 
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set up this type of Joint Committee, an extraordinary meeting has been arranged. This is 
only necessary to authorise that this committee is set up and not to agree to the setting up 
the Public Protection Partnership that has already been authorised.  
 
74. PUBLIC PROTECTION SHARED SERVICE  
The Council considered a report, as set out on Agenda pages 5 to 14, relating to the 
setting up of a Joint Committee with West Berkshire and Bracknell Forest Councils 
following the Executive’s agreement on 24 November 2016 to enter into a shared service 
arrangement for the delivery of public protection services. 
 
The Executive Member for Resident Services reminded the meeting that the Executive 
had already agreed to the creation of the Shared Service and the purpose of this report 
was the setting up of a Joint Committee which would set key performance indicators, 
service levels, measure performance and also set policies and financial arrangements. 
This would provide improved control over policies and budget setting.  Councillor 
Jorgensen also confirmed that the role of the Council’s Licensing Committee would not be 
affected by the new arrangements.   
 
Councillor Jorgensen advised the meeting that the new partnership was expected to make 
a saving of £50k which was in addition to the £180k per annum which had been realised 
from the original joint service with West Berkshire. 
 
During discussion of the item Members raised concerns that an extraordinary Council 
meeting had to be called to consider this matter and had the item been better timetabled 
could have been considered at the November Council meeting.  Some Members also 
stated that they felt that the saving of £50k seemed insignificant for such a large contract. 
 
It was proposed by Pauline Jorgensen and seconded by Alison Swaddle that the 
recommendations contained in the report be agreed. 
 
Prior to a vote being held, six Members, in accordance with Procedure Rule 4.2.15.5, 
requested that a recorded vote be taken on the item.  The voting was as follows: 
 

For Against Abstained 

Mark Ashwell Prue Bray Bob Pitts 

Alistair Auty Gary Cowan Rob Stanton 

Parry Batth Andy Croy  

UllaKarin Clark Lindsay Ferris  

Michael Firmager Clive Jones  

Kate Haines Beth Rowland  

Mike Haines Rachelle Shepherd-
DuBey 

 

Tim Holton   

Philip Houldsworth   

John Jarvis   

Norman Jorgensen   

Pauline Jorgensen   

John Kaiser   

Dianne King   

Abdul Loyes   

Charles Margetts   

Ken Miall   
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Stuart Munro   

Barry Patman   

Ian Pittock   

Anthony Pollock   

Malcolm Richards   

David Sleight   

Chris Smith    

Wayne Smith   

Bill Soane   

Alison Swaddle   

Simon Weeks   

Oliver Whittle   

 
RESOLVED:  That following agreement by the Executive to enter into a shared service 
arrangement for the delivery of Public Protection services with Bracknell Forest Council 
and West Berkshire Council (host) commencing January 2017 Council agrees to: 
 
1) authorise the creation of a Joint Committee with West Berkshire Council (host) and 

Bracknell Forest Council through the Public Protection Partnership (PPP) to 
determine policy, strategy and oversee the performance monitoring and 
management of the new PPP; 

 
2) delegate to the Joint Committee WBC Council (non-Executive) functions in respect 

of public protection to enable the Joint Committee to further delegate the 
operational functions to the managers of the shared service; 

  
3) authorise the appointment of the Executive Member for Resident Services and 

his/her Deputy  together with one substitute member (to be agreed by the Executive 
Member for Resident Services) onto the Joint Committee.  
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